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Louisiana Federation of

Music Clubs

Organized and Affiliated with NFMC Since 1928
Irene Vile, President
                                                                                       

 Summer -2009
Dear Music Club Friends,

Wow!  It’s been hot this summer!  Records are being broken all over our State.  Sidewalks are sizzling and so is Federation.  Activities both on the national and state level are gearing up.   Plans are being made for the upcoming 2009-2010 year.  Hot breezes are blowing bringing many changes.  Grab a large cool drink; I’m known for long letters, especially with so much news to catch up on.
LFMC SPRING CONVENTION:



Natchitoches was lovely in April. Barbara Hildebrand, NFMC treasurer was a tremendous help in beginning the process of restructuring LFMC.  The length of conventions has been adopted after this trial run.  Arriving on Friday, with committee meetings beginning at 1:00, breaking at 5:30 for dinner, and then an outstanding concert provided by the students of Northwestern State University orchestra and choir made up the first day of convention.  Saturday morning business meetings continued until noon, another break for lunch which included a memorial service for Robert Buckner and Virginia Houssiere and then a recital provided by the talented students of Natchitoches with proud parents and teachers in attendance.  Everyone made sure to get their fried meat pie sometime during the two day period.  Donna Rose did an outstanding job of coordinating, and LFMC officers deeply appreciate the time and effort of the teachers in Natchitoches. 
Bringing the National and State organization to the students, parents, and local teachers helps them to envision all the opportunities afforded by Federation.  LFMC will continue its rotating schedule of conventions.   Spring of 2010, convention will be in Baton Rouge; 2011 everyone is invited to come down to the South Eastern Regional Area.
Business taken care of during convention included the
Installation of new officers, the restructuring of our

organization,  elimination of districts and the office of

district director, and updating of by-laws.
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE MUSIC CLUB OF BATON ROUGE -100 YEARS AND GOING STRONG!!!!  
May 17th was the culmination of a year-long celebration of this grand club.  The final program was a wonderful tribute including superb performances by many of the club’s talented members.  NFMC President Lana Bailey spoke briefly.  I also got to participate, and this was my first “official” duty as state president.   What an honor!!!
NFMC CONVENTION – ORLANDO, FL





June 1st – June 7th 




Kay Hawthorne, Melanie Perez, Judy Zahrndt, and I attended the national convention during the first week of June.  I was the novice in the group.  There was so much to take in, so much to learn.   I could easily fill 4 or 5 pages of information that I picked up during those few days.  I now know what the liability insurance doesn’t cover.  It doesn’t cover the workers at our events, and it doesn’t cover medical.  I’ll send out a later email to the Federation Festivals chairmen concerning this in the fall.  In the Treasurer’s workshop, I learned that NFMC expects us to list our Junior’s names when we pay our Junior Club dues.  This will be kept on file to cross check for any awards, cups, etc.  I suspect this is in preparation for the national data base. NFMC has begun taking bids on that job.  I was absolutely amazed at Florida’s Junior Convention, and spent an hour with Margie Garrett, the Alabama President.  Alabama has also restructured their state.  Margie has been appointed by our national President, Lana Bailey, to write a handbook for state presidents.  Oh yes, and the workshops with Denis Alexander on the choreography of movement and Weekley and Arganbright on ensemble playing were just lagniappe.  Federation has so much more to offer than just Festivals. Of course, the performances by guest artists at night were outstanding!  I guess my favorite was… no, I really can’t pick a favorite. 
ELECTRONIC AGE:

LFMC must begin to make better use of computer technology.  We NEED everyone’s email address. By making better use of the computer for communicating, we can hold our operating expenses down.  Club presidents and treasurers, you MUST include every member’s email address in your Senior Club dues report.

WEBSITE:

The best way LFMC has to communicate with our members is our web site: www.lfmc-music.org  Plan to visit this site periodically throughout the year.  All deadlines, all applications, all forms necessary for Federation Festivals can be found on this site.  You may also send an email to LFMC officers and chairmen from this site.  Stay informed, stay connected.

FALL BOARD MEETING:
Mark those calendars:
When:




August 15th.






9:00 AM
Where:

Louisiana Memorial Methodist Church

515 E. Bellevue
Opelousas, LA


Why:

Items on the Agenda:
Senior Club Dues



Junior Club Dues




By-laws changes

Who:  
Board of Directors:  All elected and appointed officers, Chairmen, National Board members, all active Past State Presidents and all club presidents.
Elected Officers:
President:  Irene Vile

President Elect:  Joy Harvey

Vice President:  open

Second Vice President:  Ruth Smith

Treasurer:  Lynette Murphy
Recording Secretary:  Dottie Smith
Division Chairmen:






1.  Administration:  

Irene Vile






2.  American Music:  

Ruth Smith






3.  Arts Division:







4.  Competition and Awards:  
Melanie Perez






5.  Finance:  


Lynette Murphy






6.  Junior:  


Joy Harvey






7.  Membership and Education:  Iris Villarrubia






8.  Public Relations:  

Judy Zahrndt
9.  Student/Collegiate:


Committee Chairmen:

Composition:
        Robin Thomas
          Music in Schools and Colleges:  Edith Kirkpatrick
Directory:
        Randy Smith
          Opera:


          Ken Nelson
Festivals Records:     Kay Hawthorne
          Web site:


          Melanie Perez
               Gold Cups: 











  Materials:  Mary Lou VonBrock

  Advisor:     Jeanne Veron

Historian:                  Mary Nott
LFMC Regional Areas:


North Eastern:  
Monroe and Ruston


North Western: 
 Natchitoches and Shreveport


South Western:  
Lafayette and Lake Charles


South Central:  
Baton Rouge and Gonzales


South Eastern:  
Metairie, New Orleans, North Shore, Thibodaux
UPCOMING   DEADLINES:

1.  Senior and Junior dues:  Nov. 1st.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
1. Job listing: 
 Position:  LFMC Vice-President

Qualifications:  Experience with and commitment to the Federation.  Willingness to serve on the State level.  Must be computer literate and willing to learn various aspects of LFMC business. 

Requirements:  Commitment to progress to office of President over next 5 to 7 year period.  Attend at least 2 out of town meetings per year, with the possibility of 2 or 3 additional called meetings of Executive Committee.

It’s time for a little serious discussion.  Please do not assume there will always be Federation activities offered in Louisiana.  The state level organization is necessary to provide a connection between the local club and the national organization.  People willing to sacrifice their time, energy and talents are needed on all three levels.  Federation is not, nor has it ever been, just Festivals.
SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT:
(from: Judy Zahrndt - judyzpiano@yahoo.com)
DUET FESTIVAL will be here before you know it!  If you're going to teach Duets, you need to buy the Duet CDs that go with our Bulletin.  Instead of looking at a list of titles-- LISTEN to them-- then choose exactly which titles you need to purchase!  I have recorded all the Duets from Pre-Primary thru Difficult II level.  Choosing music takes a lot of time!!  Use the CDs to help you choose-- because YOU don't have the time!!!  www.judyzpiano.com.  Order now for discounted prices!
Well, I’m heading off to the “Outer Banks” for a short visit with the grandkids, a time for sand, shells, and waves.  Summer heat will soon change.  Our music year will kick into high gear in just a few weeks.
As we move into our 2009- 2010 music year, the months will be very busy. My hope for LFMC is one of growth in outreach, depth in friendships, and development of musical arts in every member both Senior and Junior.  We can’t stay resting on the beach all year.
Sincerely,

Irene Vile







ENVISIONING POSSIBILITIES




EXECUTING PROCEDURES





ENCOURAGING PARTICIPATION
